Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of June 29th, 2017 
Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Andrew Fink, Dominick Camelio, Lou Romano, and Kathi McLaughlin

Not Present: Mark Gerhardy

Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO; Robert Fitzgerald, Jamie Lloyd and James Perry

GCEDC Subdivision / Coach Tony’s Site Plan Public Hearing

The Public Hearing opened at 7:00 for the GCEDC Subdivision and the Site Plan for Coach Tony’s, both of which are located in Apple Tree Acres. The hearing was posted in the Town Hall and Post Office and published in the Batavia Daily News. No one appeared to speak for or against the Subdivision or Site Plan proposal. Both proposals were sent to the county to be reviewed and were recommended approval on June 8th, 2017. The hearing closed at 7:15 p.m.
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:16 p.m.
Finalization of Subdivision and Site Plan – A motion to approve the GCEDC Subdivision located in Apple Tree Acres was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. Maps were signed.
A motion to approve the site plan for Coach Tony’s was made by Lou Romano, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. 
A motion to approve the May 2017 minutes with corrections was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Dominick Camelio, voted and carried

Loewke Variance -  Shari Loewke is applying for a variance located at 5860 W. Sweden Road. The plans is to construct a 36’ by 30’ extension of the existing barn located on corner. The north side of the addition will only be 16 feet from the road instead of the required 25 feet. Board members did not foresee any problems with the addition. A motion to recommend approval to the Zoning Board of Appeals was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Dominick Camelio, voted and carried. The proposal will be sent to the county planning board for review due to it’s location on a county road. A Public Hearing will be held July 20th, 2017.
No further business was discussed.

A motion to adjourn was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Dominick Camelio, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

    Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

    Charles Redinger, ZBA Chairman

